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Theseven | Our Discipleship Together,
Marks of
Discipleship
#Pray Let The Party Begin!
PWorship
#Study “As the Father has loved me, so | have loved you; abide in my
love.” John 15:9
Pinvite
#Encourage | |t js complete, absolute, sacrificial, unconditional, and
#Give unfathomable love that Jesus has loved us with. It totally
FServe surrounds us. It permeates our lives. As the Apostle Paul says
in the eighth chapter of his letter to the Romans, nothing in

the heavens or in all of creation can separate us from that love; not
even our bad decisions; not even our willful neglect; not even our
terrible mistakes. Nothing can separate us from that love.

With this in mind, | think Jesus’ command is interesting. Jesus says,
“Abide in my love.” In other words, “live in my love,” or “dwell in my
love,” or “make your home in my love.” In light of the complete,
permeating, surrounding love with which we are loved, | need to ask,
how can we do anything but abide in that love?!? It's not as if we can
separate ourselves from it.

The Prodigal Son thought that he killed the love of his father by telling
him to drop dead, taking his half of the inheritance and running away.
He was all prepared to do what was necessary to live as a slave under
his father when he came back, but the father’s love was not dead. It
was alive and ready to welcome him home long before one word came
out of the son’s mouth.

Maybe that’s the point. We can’t ever separate ourselves from the
love of God, no matter what, but we can and do try to run away from it
every day. We try to deny it. We try to ignore it. However, when we
abide in it, we discover that the father isn’t a slave driver, but loves to
throw parties for his children. Easter is one of those parties, and it lasts
50 days! What a joy to abide in that kind of love!

Pastor Keith

News from our Intern

“Consider the lilies of the field, how they grow; they neither toil nor
spin, yet | tell you, even Solomon in all his glory was not clothed like
one of these.” watthew 6:286-29

Yes, thoughts of spring. Now | know that the weather is still cold and
the snow is still here, but really is SPRING! In my heart there are lilies;
there are tulips and daffodils; bunnies and robins and of course
camping! And soon they will be here once again, in God’s time, but
they most certainly will be here, we have His promise of new life, and
spring is a reminder of that, as of course is Easter. New life and new
beginnings are all around us, even if the weather isn’t yet cooperating.

Speaking of new life and new beginnings, | had the great joy to put
together the First Communion program this year here at Zion. This was
a new and exciting experience for me, and what a wonderful
experience it has been! Thirteen of our young children of God, from
the second grade up received the body and blood of our Lord Jesus
Christ at the Lord’s Table on Maundy Thursday! What a joyous table it
was on such a solemn day.

I enjoyed so much teaching these wonderful children, such inquisitive
minds, so eager to learn. And those questions! Oh my, the questions
were amazing. Children always ask the best questions, the questions
of faith, the questions of wonder and “how come?”

Well, at the end of our third class, | asked them a question and |
received some very good answers. | asked “Why do you want to be
part of the meal of Jesus?” | shared some of the answers | received in
my sermon on Maundy Thursday, the day of their First Holy
Communion, and I'd like to share a few here too. | won’t use their
names (most of them didn’t want me to): “The bread is Jesus’ body
and the wine is Jesus’ blood. | would do this for remembering Jesus.
Thank you.” and another child writes, “I would like to be part of the
meal so | can feel that he is with me and so | can show people that
when you need something, he’s there to help. And so | have Jesus’
body and blood inside of me.” and another writes “Because | know
Jesus loves me and will forgive all my sins.”




News from our Intern
(continued)

These children have a firm base of faith that will grow and flourish,
through the power of the Holy Spirit, received in the Eucharist, and in
the love and encouragement of their faith family. After all we have
God'’s promise, in Jesus death and glorious resurrection, Alleluial

Yours in Christ,
Intern Linda

Council Meeting Summary

February attendance was up from 2012 from 117 to 121. Attendance
for Ash Wednesday was also up from 2012 from 79 to 90.

The General Fund/Parsonage combined fund balances as reported
increased $1,857 because the February $2,151 World Hunger
donations received are being held. The Capital Campaign Fund
balance decreased $1,260 to $23, 185. The Capital Improvement
Fund Balance increased $220 to $34,375. The Thrivent loan balance
was $31,757 after the 02/15/13 payment and the $3,212 principal
payment at the end of February. The loan will be less than $30,000 at
the end of March.

The Evangelism Committee is working on revisions to the cry room,
checking into round tables for the fellowship hall, considering setting
up babysitting services for the congregation, and will be working with
Pastor on the new Sunday evening service.

The Stewardship Committee has delivered all of the Time & Talents
booklets. The sheets that have been returned will be entered into
Shepherd'’s Staff shortly.

...(continued)

Council Meeting Summary
(continued)

The Council is taking a close look at all of Zion’s standing committees.
Three are currently struggling; Christian Education, Fellowship, and
Property, while the rest are reasonably active. The Property
Committee will be reorganizing into something which will provide
not only comrodery for the participants, but keep Zion in good
repair.

The Council decided to offer Dave Ramsey’s Financial Peace
University at Zion as soon as practical. The Council had been
encouraged to view the program video on the website and was very
impressed with the message presented.

FLLC camp application forms will be distributed to DAR, Zion
members and the Cub Scout troop which meets at Zion. The forms
need to be back in by April 14",

On recommendation by Karen Houdek, Zion's Financial Secretary, the
Council agreed to send out financial reports twice a year rather than
quarterly.

Pastor announced that Bishop Tom Skrenes will be visiting and
preaching at Zion on April 28.

The next Council meeting will be April 15, 2013 at 6:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Roxanne Bowdin, Recording Secretary




Time & Talents Sheets — WHY???

Why do | keep bugging everyone to return the Time and Talents
sheets that were handed out starting in February? What difference
could they possibly make to anyone? Here’s an answer to both of
those questions.

I arrived home from a two week vacation on Friday, March 8th and
had a lot of catching up to do. Sunday at worship | was told about the
Diane Tipple Memorial Service and that we should expect about 200
people at the luncheon. | immediately started planning what needed
to be done. On Tuesday, still knee deep in the planning, | received a
high priority email from Pastor Keith informing me that Zion needed
paper supplies and garbage bags. He asked if | was able to pursue this.
| knew | couldn’t take care of that request and plan the luncheon as
well, so | went to the 49 Time and Talent sheets | had sitting on my
kitchen counter. (I'm slowly entering the data into Zion’s computer.)

| found 3 people who said they would be on the Shopping Squad with
only 1 of those 3 interested in the Property Committee. That one
person was Gary Grom. | immediately called Gary and told him |
needed help. Could he please take care of Pastor’s request for me? He
said, absolutely. Before the end of the day the paper supplies and
garbage bags were at Zion!

What a blessing he was for me that day. | truly didn't know how | was
going to get it all handled and was starting to stress out. Without
those 49 time and talents sheets | wouldn’t have had a clue who to
call. | was so thankful for those 49 sheets and the people who took
the time to fill them out!

The Stewardship Committee handed out 208 Time and Talents sheets
and to date only 49 back have been turned in. I’'m a little disheartened
by that, especially in light of the difference it recently made in my life,
knowing what a difference volunteers can make in the lives of so
many others. Now you know how invaluable these sheets can be.
Please fill yours out today and turn it in.

Thank you so much. Karen Sylvester

4,541 Chicks: World Hunger Drive

This year’s World Hunger Drive was a great success! Together we are
making a difference to alleviate hunger in the world! Thank you to
everyone who made such a difference in the lives of so many,
including those who donated money, those who cut out, colored the
chicks, and those who put them up in our sanctuary. Think of the
number of families we will touch! If 12 chicks go to a family, we will
touch 378 families. What a difference our little drive made! The
chicks will be displayed throughout the month of April. Again, thank
you for your faith-filled generosity.

Financial Peace

University
Zion will be offering Dave Ramsey’s nine-week
Financial Peace University course held on Thursday
evenings, beginning on April 25", The classes will
begin at 6 p.m. and will be held at Zion. This course
is open to all people, members and non-members,
who would like to gain greater peace with their personal finances.
The cost of the course is $99.00 per family, which covers all course
materials. It will be led by Penny Borchert who has experience
leading these courses in a congregational setting. To learn more
about the course, please visit www.daveramsey.com/church or talk
to Gary Grom, Amanda Litts, or any of the other Council members of
Zion.




Community Scholarships for Fortune Lake

As part of our second-mile campaign, Zion’s Debt and Community
Children Campaign for 2013, we will once again be inviting children
in our community who are not members of Zion to apply for
scholarships that will pay the entire registration fee for a week at
our Bible camp, Fortune Lake Lutheran Camp. We need to have
these applications filled out and submitted by April 14. Do you know
a neighbor, a friend of your child or grandchild that might enjoy
going to Fortune Lake? Ask them to apply for this scholarship!
Application forms are on the name-tag table in the lobby.

Scholarship help for Members of Zion

Zion also provides scholarship help for members of Zion using Zion's
Fortune Lake Scholarship Fund. Zion pays half the registration costs
for first time campers and a quarter of registration costs for veteran
campers. If more scholarship help is needed, it can be provided.
Please discuss your need with Pastor.

Harvest of Hope
Community Garden

The garden team had a meeting
on Monday March 25th.

We discussed this year’s layout which includes adding 8 raised beds
and perennial sections along the fence. The fence sections will have
asparagus, rhubarb, strawberries, raspberries and an herb garden.
Some of the raised beds will be allocated to kids and will be set up for
square foot gardening. Each child will have their own square (or 2)
where they will be able to plant seeds and watch them grow. All of
the grass inside the fenced area will be removed and wood chips will
be put in the main walkways. Plans for a garden shed and benches
were discussed. Some other things that we are still working on
include installing a point and coming up with some sort of bulletin
board/information area. This will allow better communication about
what needs to be done, what has been done, what produce has been
picked, where it went and how much there was. We do have some
flower sections left available around the outside of the fence if
anyone wants one.

Thank you,

Amanda
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Evangelism Committee

The Evangelism Committee met March 18, 2013

We anticipate the new signs being donated by Pam and Rob Lund
owners of Shooby’s Trophies and Apparel will be installed before
Easter Sunday. After having the Memorial Service for Diane Tipple we
realized just how much these signs are needed. In addition, Bryan Krah
is putting together a schematic based on Zion’s blueprints which will be
used for another type of sigh which will help to assist visitors in
knowing the layout of Zion. It is our hope that these signs will make all
visitors feel welcome and more comfortable in navigating through
Zion’s building.

The Committee is slowly starting to renovate the Cry Room in order to
make it user friendly for small children and their parents. The walls will
be painted in brighter colors and pictures taken from the SPARK
Children’s Bible will be framed and hung. Stephanie Klein has donated
small storage bins and a car carpet. The Committee hopes to find a
bright colored area rug to define a “play” area, a smaller kitchen play
center with plastic food, and a small child size table and 4 chairs which
will be used for coloring or snacks.

We are also looking at how to allow easier communication between
people when we have Coffee Hour or at our new Sunday evening
worship service. We hope to find used large round tables which will be
free or nearly free.

Kathy Heimbuch is interested in pursuing a new program called
“Parents Night Out” which would provide free babysitting services to
young couples at Zion on a Friday night. The committee will be
discussing this at our next meeting in more detail.

The Evangelism Committee will also be working closely with Pastor
Keith regarding the Sunday night worship service which we want to
implement in the very near future. This service will feature a
conversational style similar to our Lenten Prayer Journey.
...(continued)
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Evangelism Committee
(continued)

Peter pointed out a series of articles that are currently appearing in
The Lutheran. One of them is “Elements of the Lord’s Day.” He
quoted this sentence from the article: “I love you and there’s nothing
you can do about it.” Naturally, that is God talking to us - love it!!!

Our next meeting is set for Monday, April 22, 2013 at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Karen Sylvester

Wanted

Zion is looking for a bigger, brighter colored area rug to define a
“play” area in the Cry Room. We are also in need of a small kitchen
type play center with plastic play food, a small child size table (if it
has chairs great, if not we’ll make due), a soft baby doll, and coloring
books. If you have any of these items and would like to donate them
please contact Karen Sylvester at 715.732.4206.
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The Stewardship Corner

Last fall we sponsored Cottage Gatherings specifically to uncover how
God works within us in daily life. Those gatherings were so interesting
| wanted to carry that theme forward. | know it’s hard to think that
what we do daily is God’s work or call; | have a hard time wrapping my
mind around that thought as well. But I'm told that is the case, and so
I thought I'd ask a few people to discuss their sense of calling. Here's
what they had to say.

| spoke with Linda Forray, our intern and asked her when she heard
God calling her to ordained ministry. She told me that God had been
egging her on for some time. She attended Lay School for Mission
classes and graduated in 2009. Convinced she had to learn more, she
spoke with the former Assistant to the Bishop, Jennie Johnson-Wrege,
and together they decided Linda’s next step. Linda told me she al-
ways put her call in God’s hands. She more or less made a deal with
him; she’d go to the next thing and if he'd carry her through she’d
continue on. Each step God kept his part of the bargain until she final-
ly realized this is what God wills for her. She never conceived that she
would be a minister, but here she is, well on her way,

with God carrying her through.

| also spoke with Pastor Keith who first heard the call to ordained
ministry in high school, and pretty much submitted to it at that point.
He said there was a discernment process that continued through
college and seminary, and really continues to this day. But, he was
pretty committed from the time he first felt the call right up until he
was finally ordained. His freshman year in college he asked to live on
the floor that most of the pre-seminary students lived on. And his
freshman year of college he took Biblical Greek, which was typically a
junior or senior level course. He also took a J-term independent study
that year where he followed his pastors around for a month and
preached, etc. He says he was pretty committed right out of the gate.

..{continued)
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The Stewardship Corner

(continued)

Certainly, the majority of us are not called to be ordained ministers, . .
but we are called none the less. 1 Corinthians 1:9 reads: “God is
faithful; by him you were called into the fellowship of his Son, Jesus
Christ our Lord.”

God has placed within each of us gifts that he wants us to utilize in
his name. A love of numbers, music, healing, teaching, and the list. .
goes on and on. But, do we recognize what we do with those gifts as
being God's call to us? Many times we don’t until we’re asked to. .
think about it. | hope this series of articles helps us to think about it.

Karen Kolstad said that when Pastor Keith was called to Zion in 1998
she had to leave her job as the office manager of our Northern Great
Lakes Synod office in Marquette, MI. Karen thoroughly enjoyed
working there and felt it was a calling. She questioned how she was
ever going to find another “job” to which she felt as called.

After their move, she took some time off to be at home, as Jake and
Jacki had a difficult time with the move. During the first few months
of 1999, she began looking for a new job and prayed that God would
lead her to something that was not only fulfilling for her but also
used the gifts God had given her. Several parishioners at Zion were
wonderful and would call her occasionally with possible job ;
opportunities. Larry Nelson called one day in April and said that the .
trust department at Stephenson National Bank & Trust had an
opening and he felt that she would really enjoy working with the
people there. Karen thought she’d give it a try, and she got the job!
Trust work was a whole new world, but as she became more familiar
with it, she realized it was a perfect fit for using her gifts! She feels
she has been blessed with good math skills, administrative skills and
people skills. The work she does in the trust department combines
all three of these areas in a very unique way.

..(continued)
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The Stewardship Corner

(continued)

Karen says it is such a blessing to her to feel that she can make a
difference in peoples’ lives every day. She and Pastor Keith thank
God often for the opportunities they have to serve the people of our
area, both at Zion Lutheran Church and at Stephenson National Bank
& Trust!

Ann Buscher felt called by God to work with special needs kids while
she was teaching music at the elementary school level. That calling
has evolved into working with adults with special needs through the
Ecumenical Bible Class. She started helping out, and now runs
programming for the group. Ann asked Carole Boerner if she would
beinterested in helping out. Carole says she enjoys working with the
group, finding the "kids" to be fun, amazing, smart adults, knowing
things you’d never imagine, and always amazing her. Ann says, of all
the things she does, this would be the one that she’d be unwilling to
give up, because she really feels called to this. (Kathy Heimbuch
works with this group too, and has a separate article in this news-
letter that you'll want to read.)

Michelle LaFond chose nursing as her career path because it would
allow her to raise her son as a single mom; it offered flexibility and
good pay. She says she didn’t feel she had a calling into nursing, but
once she started working as a nurse in the Neonatal Intensive Care
Unit and saw what the premature babies go through and the
difficult struggles that the families have, she questioned if man
wasn’t playing God.

About four years into her nursing career, she really struggled with
this "man playing God concept." She questioned if this was where
she was supposed to be. Then in 1996, one little girl really turned
her thoughts around. Amber was born in January, 1996, and she
stayed in the hospital until September. Michelle saw first hand how
Amber fought to live over the course of that time; she felt like they
were torturing that poor baby. But Michelle saw Amber years later.
She saw the beautiful little girl that she had become and the joy that

15

The Stewardship Corner

(continued)

It was then that Michelle realized they weren’t playing God, but
rather God had provided her with the gifts that were needed to do his
work. Ultimately, life is in God’s control, and Michelle was given a gift
to care and nurture these premature babies in whatever time they .
are given. Whether they are with their parents or they go to Heaven,
either way she has been given the tools she needs to support them.

She always treats these children as God’s children. When it starts to
be a job, she feels it will be time for her to step aside. Even though
she didn’t realize it at the time, now Michelle knows that this was
indeed her calling and that she is right where God intends her to be.
Now each day, her focus at work is to provide care as God’s work.
Everything she does, everything she says, every way in which she
does her work is a reflection of what God wants her to do- to show
his love and his care. There’s a sign on her floor that reads: “Every day
holds the possibility of a miracle.” That’s the truth — she gets to see a’
lot of miracles in her work.

Next month I'll continue to explore how God’s work is being done by
members of our congregation. It’s gratifying when we can recognize .
and support all that people do as the church in daily life. | hope it
helps us think about what we do in a different way, as God'’s call to
us. That’s my goal!

Karen Sylvester
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The Ecumenical Bible Class

Growing up with my brother David, who had Down's Syndrome, |
found how gentle and loving, appreciative and happy people with
special needs are. It's fun to watch the child-like wonder of things
they're doing, while trying so hard to be grown ups. That's why when
I had a chance to help out with the Ecumenical Bible Class for adults
with special needs | jumped at it.

There are over 40 of them who come together every other Tuesday.
They learn about the Bible from a guest speaker (and believe me they
know more about it than most of us), do a craft for area nursing
homes, and play games; once a year we have a karaoke night which
brings tear to my eyes. They also play bells (of which they're very
proud) and travel around to different churches, nursing homes, and
organizations.

We can always use more volunteers, as some of them struggle more
than others. We meet at St. Paul's Episcopal Church on the first and
third Mondays of the month from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Please be-
come a volunteer, because once you do you'll fall in love and find out
what a joy it is to work them.

Kéthy Heimbuch
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Worship and Music

A big thank you to the Senior Choir, Shawn Limberg, Jim
Weissgerber, Johanna Zuehls, Rachel Rosenfeldt and everyone that
made the music so beautiful during Holy Week.

Sunday, April 7""—The Spark Kids will be Singing at Worship
Sunday, April 14""—Contemporary Worship
Sunday, April 21" —The choir will be singing.

Sunday, April 28"—The Bishop will be visiting.
Come here his inspiring message. The choir will be singing!

Dishes to be claimed yet!
We still have some pans and bowls left from the funeral and the last

soup supper. You may pick them up in the fellowship hall.

Looking Ahead
Pentecost Sunday, May 19™ We will be

having contemporary worship on
Sunday, May 19" instead of the second
Sunday of the month. We would like to
have red geraniums in church like we
have flowers during Easter and
Christmas. We will be purchasing them
through the Woman’s Club. Watch your
bulletins as to how you can sponsor a
flower that you can take home or donate
to Zion's garden.

Ann Buscher

Worship & Music Committee
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News from our Financial Secretary

As you know, we have been looking for ways to cut back and save
money at Zion. So, | approached the Council with a way | thought
could help. They agreed with my suggestion that | only print state-
ments twice a year, at the end of June and the end of December.
Anyone who wants a statement at the end of March or September is
certainly welcome to have one. You can call me either at Zion on
Tuesdays, or at my home, 715.735.7180. (Please leave a message if
there-is no answer.) Or, you are welcome to leave a message with
Paula at Zion's office.

In the back of your packet of regular giving envelopes, there are
return envelopes addressed to Zion so you can mail your weekly,
bi-weekly or monthly giving if you can not make it to worship. Just
write a check, stamp it and it's ready to go. | have noticed that more
and more of you are using them. I'm glad they are coming in handy
for you. Please feel free to talk to me or call me at home
715.735.7180 if you have any suggestions or concerns regarding your
envelopes, giving statements, or anything else.

Relay for Life
This year Zion will once again have a team in the American Cancer

Society "Relay for Life.” We will be walking in memory of Diane Tipple
and Bill Benchley, two church family members who have lost their
battle with this disease in the past few months. We walk to raise
money to help with research for a cure, getting people the services
they need such as rides to treatment, teaching ladies how to use wigs
and make-up due to changes in their skin, and a whole lot more.

| invite anyone to join Zion's team this year (member or not). You do
not have to walk. You could be a part of the team by helping in other
ways such as, helping to set up the morning of the event, donating a
canopy, helping with fundraising, etc. Please let me know if you would
like to participate in any capacity. | would like to have people signed
up by April 15th so | can get them registered.

...{continued)
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News from our Financial Secretary

We will have the same T-shirts as last year and they are the same
price $12.00 for S-XL and $14.00 for 2XL and up. | will be selling
Luminary Bags again this year starting Sunday April 14th. You can
decorate it yourself, or it will be decorated for you. The price for a
luminary is $10.00. A luminary bag is in memory of someone who
lost their battle and is put on the track at the Relay, lit with a candle,
to glow in the night. We will have a booth this year at the Relay to
sell glow-in-the dark accessories for a final money raising event.

Relay for Life Fund Raising Coupon for Applebee’s
In this newsletter you will find a coupon good for 15% off your total

bill at Applebee’s on Sunday, April 7th. Our team will receive monies
raised from this event. If you have a large party going together or
just a few couples paying separate bills, each person paying will
need a coupon. If you need extra coupons you can get them at Zion's
office. | hope you will be able to be a part of this fundraising event.

Our next Relay for Life meeting will be Tuesday, April 30th at 5:30
p.m. in the family room.

If you have any questions please feel free to talk to me or call me at
715.735.7180.

God's Blessings, Karen Houdek-Financial Secretary
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Volunteers for the Month of April 2013
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Sunday, April 7, 2013 (Organist: Ruth Olson)

Acolyte: Katelyn Sylvester Lector: Amanda Litts
Greeter: Michelle LaFond Head Usher: Dean Schoen
Communion Assistants: Karen Sylvester (Pouring),

Kathy Heimbuch & Amanda Litts

(Distributing Host)

AV Team: Troy Cording & Cheryl Maxwell

Sunday, April 14, 2013
Acolyte: Kaitie Sodergren
Greeter: Nancy Benchley

Lector: Karen Dill

Head Usher: Pat Rondeau
Communion Assistant: Jacki Renne

AV Team: Sarge Rudell & Kathy Heimbuch

Coffee Time: Available

Sunday, April 21, 2013 (Organist: Ann Buscher)

Acolyte: Delanie Schroeder Lector: Pastor George Olson
Greeters: Sarge & Joni Rudell  Head Usher: Don Schutt
Communion Assistants: Karen Sylvester (Pouring),

Karen Dill, Amanda Litts (Distributing Host)

Coffee Time: Michelle Larson

AV Team: Amanda Litts & Drake Schutt

Sunday, April 28, 2013 (Organist: Ann Buscher)

Acolyte: Nick Kehoe Lector: Ellice DeBenedetto
Greeter: Nancy Benchley Head Usher: Jane Landenberger
Communion Assistant: Carole Boerner

Coffee Time: Worship & Music Committee & Choir

AV Team: Troy Cording & Cheryl Maxwell
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Bishop Skrenes To Visit Zion

On Sunday, April 28, our Bishop of the Northern Great Lakes Synod,
Rev. Tom Skrenes, will be visiting us. He will be preaching, and there
will be a coffee time with him following the service. It was three years
ago to the Sunday that Bishop Skrenes was last here with us. The
Northern Great Lakes Synod of the ELCA is made up of 82
congregation, 125 pastors and 31,000 members. It covers all of the
Upper Peninsula of Michigan and all the counties in Wisconsin that
touch the Upper Peninsula, as well as Rhinelander. For more infor-
mation about our Synod, you are encouraged to visit:
www.nglsynod.org

Be sure to join us in welcoming him to Zion on the 28th!

NEWCAP Donations

Our NEWCAP collection theme during the month of APRIL 2013 is
“Spring Rainbow” like any color of the rainbow food. We are col-
lecting all non-perishable foods. Your donations will be given to the
NEWCAP local food pantry.




DINING to DONAT
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Time: All Day Long!!

On April 7, you can help support the

American Cancer Society by doing
what you love, Eating at Applebee’s!tt “

When you Dine-in or order your food To Go at
Applebee’s in Marinette on this special day, just
present this flyer and we will donate 15% of
food sales from the guest check of all redeemed

flyers to the American Cancer Society Relay for
Life of Marinette County.

So enjoy yourself and eat well for a good cause!

MARINETTE APPLEBEE’'S
2410 Roosevelt Road
715-732-1023

T ——

CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS IN APRIL 2013

April 1

Kathleen Cramer
Cheryl Maxwell
Jodi Minzlaff
Alice Oleson

April 2

Joyce Cosson
Ben Hubbard
Sue Poquette
Jacob Swenson

April 3
Jacob Bowdin
Carol Johnson

April 5
Bernice Forslund

April 6

Rachel Breuer
Elmer Magnuson
Aiden Minzlaff

April 7
Tayler Lemieux
Don Limberg

April 8

Brittany Kehoe
Cassie McClain
Margaret Minsloff
Rebekah Retza

April 9

Elsa Limberg

JoAnn McGee
Sue Peterson

April 9
Jerzee Trusty

April 10
Debra Cook

Sandra Gressel

April 11
Curt Clarke

Judy Limberg

April 12
Steve Bromund

Steven Harris

April 13
Jacob Lebick

April 17
Ronald Garrigan

Theresa Kloida
Hannah Oleson
Georgieana Veriha

April 19
Scott Minzlaff

Jakob Oleson
Jake Romenesko
Krystle Tipple

April 20
Karen Kolstad

Tyler Lund
Shyla Tessmer

April 21
Ruth Olson

Jane Schmidt
Justin Williams

April 22
David Johnson

Diane Lynch
Richelle Vincent

April 23
Clark Kehoe

April 24
Karen Houdek

Sarah Malke

April 25
Roger DeGroot

April 26
Patricia Zander

April 27

Sophie Limberg
Kim Swenson
Sandra Tessmer

April 28
Richard Peterson

April 29

Lori Despins
Bonnie Schoen
Judy Stehle

April 30

Laura Huff
Alexis Rosenfeldt
John Schmidt
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Sunday

[ 7 9:30 am
Worship

6 pm Cub Scout

. Committee Meeting

14
9:30 am Worship

21

9:30 am Worship

| 28 9:30 am Worship
| Baptism

| (Bishop Skrenes)

| 6 pm Cub Scout

i Com. Meetina

15

Monday

6:30 pm

i Council Meeting

22 10:30 am
Evangelism meeting
5 pm Lay School
Reunion Meal

7 pm Sarah Group

29 6 pm Cub Scout

| Pack Meeting

Tuesday
2
5:30 p.m. Relay for
Life Meeting

£ 9 9-11:30 am
Sew-for-Missions

- 23 8 am Ladies
| Bible Study at

- Northland
9-11:30 am
Sew-for-Missions

: 30 5:30 pm
¢ Relay for Life
Meeting

o

April 2013

Wednesday

. 3 8-7 p.m. Spark
. Faith Formation,
i Confirmation,

Crossways
7 pm Choir Rehearsal

- 10 6-7 p.m. Spark

- Faith Formation,

. Confirmation,

. Crossways

- 7 pm Choir Rehearsal

- 17 6-7 p.m. Spark

- Faith Formation,

- Confirmation,

. Crossways

7 pm Choir Rehearsal

- 24 6-7 p.m. Spark
- Faith Formation,

- Confirmation,

- Crossways

7 pm Choir Rehearsal

Paula, Church Secretary on Vacation April 29, 30 & May 1.

Thursday

4

6 pm Worship at
Northland Village

11

6 pm Worship at

Northland Village

18
i 6 pm Worship at
- Northland Village

- 25 6 pm Worship at
- Northland Village
. 6 pm Financial Peace
. University

Friday

12
19

26

Saturday

6 11-2pm
Bridal Shower for
Kayla Laundree

13

| 20 EBC Retreat
: 9amto 2 pm
i At Zion

27 10 am-2pm
¢ Ruth Behnke Shower -
at Zion

calentar s cuwm



Gto DONATE

Date: April 7, 2013
Time: All Day Long!

On April 7, you can help support the

American Cancer Society by doing
what you love, Eating at Applebee’s!!!

When you Dine-in or order your food To Go at
Applebee’s in Marinette on this special day, just
present this flyer and we will donate 15% of
food sales from the guest check of all redeemed

flyers to the American Cancer Society Relay for
Life of Marinette County.

So enjoy yourself and eat well for a good cause!

g
g 3
MARINETTE APPLEBEE'S = MARINETTE APPLEBEE'S ©
2410 Roosevelt Road © 2410 Roosevelt Road
T15-7321023 L T15-732-10123

Groups paying separate bills will each need a
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Date: April 7, 2013
Time: All Day Long?

On April 7, you can help support the
American Cancer Society by doing
what you love, Eating at Applebee’s!l]

When you Dine-in or order your food To Go at
Applebee’s in Marinette on this special day, just
present this flyer and we will donate 15% of
food sales from the guest check of all tedeemed

flyers to ihe American Cancer Society Relay for
Life of Marinette County.

So enjoy yourself and ear well for a good cause!

Groups paying separate bills will each need a
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Date: April 7,2013
Time: All Day Long!!

On April 7, you can help support the
American Cancer Society by doing
what you love, Eating at Applebee’si!!

When you Dine-in or order your food To Go at
Applebece’s in Marinette on this special day, just
present this flyer and we will donate 15% of
food sales from the guest check of all redeemed
flycrs to the American Cancer Society Relay for
Life of Marinette County.

So enjoy yourself and eat well for 2 good cause!

- MARINETTE APPLEBEE'S
. 2410 Rocsevelt Road . -
715-732-1023

"Gréups paying separate bills will each need a

coupon.
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Date: April 7, 2013
Time: All Day Long?!

On April 7, you can help support the

American Cancer Society by doing
what you love, Eating at Applebee’s!!!

When you Dine-in or order your food To Go at
Applebec’s in Marinette on this special day, just
present this flyer and we will donate 15% of

food sales from the guest check of all redeemed -

flyers to the American Cancer Society Relay for
Life of Marinette Couny.

So enjoy yourself and eat well for a good cause!

2410 Rooseveli Road .
715-732-1023

. Gi‘dups paying separate bills will each need a

- coupon.




